
 
 

DATE:  07 March 2018 FOI REQUEST NO: 320_1718 

 
Under the freedom of information please could you provide me with the information in relation to 
how many incidents & or accidents the South Wales Fire Service have been called to attend at the 
Central Bus Station Merthyr Tydfil, which involved any vehicle crashing or colliding with the high 
raised concrete island which should have keep left bollards on.  
 
The period of time I’m looking for this information from is Jan 2008 to Jan 2018,  during that time 
how many of those calls did the Fire Service report those incidents or accidents to M.T.C.B.C 
Highways authority stating that the street furnishings had been damaged. 
 
South Wales Fire and Rescue Service has only attended one incident at the location and within the time 
period you requested. 
 
27/06/2017 19:34    RTC      Make Vehicle safe      Bus station, castle street, Caedraw, Merthyr Tydfil 

 

 


